
Second Northrop Grumman-built MQ-8C Fire Scout Completes First Flight

February 13, 2014

SAN DIEGO, Feb. 13, 2014 /PRNewswire/ -- Northrop Grumman Corporation (NYSE: NOC) and the U.S. Navy successfully flew the second MQ-8C
Fire Scout unmanned helicopter for the first time. Conducted at Naval Base Ventura County, Point Mugu, Calif., the flight will allow the team to ramp up
testing efforts to prepare the system for operations.

A photo accompanying this release is available at http://media.globenewswire.com/noc/mediagallery.html?pkgid=23610.

Current tests are focused on validating the flight capabilities of the MQ-8C before ship-based flights take place this summer.

"The addition of the second MQ-8C means we can begin testing on more components and equipment needed to operate the system as an
intelligence-gathering platform," said George Vardoulakis, vice president for medium range tactical systems at Northrop Grumman. "This includes
installing and conducting tests on the full sensor suite."

Fire Scout uses on-board sensors to capture full-motion video, identify targets and then distribute the information in real time to various users. This
allows ship-based commanders to maintain awareness of a specified area or keep an eye on a target of interest for long periods of time.

"Flight testing has been very successful since the system's first flight Oct. 31," said Vardoulakis. "We've completed 41 flights totaling 66 hours. This
accomplishment points back to the maturity of the MQ-8C's autonomous control systems that allow the aircraft to operate as an unmanned system."

Northrop Grumman is a leading global security company providing innovative systems, products and solutions in unmanned systems, cyber, C4ISR,
and logistics and modernization to government and commercial customers worldwide. Please visit www.northropgrumman.com for more information.
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